
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 560 
“Let all Things Now Living” (verse 1 - Choir only) 

Invocation Terry Menkens 

Hymns of Praise Grant Elias & Ensemble 
“Lord of the Living Harvest” NAH 484 

“Come Ye Thankful People Come” NAH 554 (please stand) 

Tithes and Offerings Terry Menkens 

Responsive Scripture Reading Terry Menkens 

Psalm 100 – A Psalm. For giving grateful praise. 

              Reader: Shout for joy to the Lord, all the earth 
  Congregation: Worship the Lord with gladness; 

come before Him with joyful songs. 
              Reader: Know that the Lord is God. 

It is He who make us, and we are His; 
  Congregation: we are His people, the sheep of His pasture. 
              Reader: For the Lord is good 

and His love endures forever; 
  Congregation: His faithfulness continues 

through all generations. 

Family Prayer Terry Menkens 

Interview with James Barlett - Serving Homeless 
Jacques Venter 

Children Bring Their Harvest Gifts 
Hymn NAH 558 “Sing to the Lord of Harvest” 

Scripture Reading Councillor Rabi Martins 
Acts 2:42 

Special Item SPC Choir 
“This is My Father’s World” 

Sermon Jacques Venter “Devoted” 

Closing Hymn NAH 237 
“Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 

Benediction Jacques Venter 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 
 

 

 

 
 

 
In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 
photography during services. 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 
reverence in the sanctuary during and after the service, 
as well as in the concourse when the Parallel Service is in 
progress. After the service the sanctuary space is 
available for reflection and quiet communion with God. 

Subscribe to the eBulletin on the church website or email 
jef@stanboroughpark.org 

Contacts 

Pastor Jacques Venter 
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

 
 

29 September 2018 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Harvest Festival & Community Day 

Let us come before Him with thanksgiving… 
For the Lord is the great God, 

the great King above all gods. 
Psalm 95:2,3 (NIV) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 
 

  



Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 
Hymn NAH 558 “Sing to the Lord of Harvest” 

Opening Prayer Jasmine Kanagaraj 
Mission Spotlight Sian Henry ‘Red Box Project’ 

Musical Item “Now Thank We Our Lord” SDAH 559 

Lesson Study Journey to Rome 
Acts 27:24 

 

Mission Offering Prayer Paula Yunuen Carillo 
Closing Hymn NAH 556 Elizabeth 

"We Plough the Fields” 
Closing Prayer Enoch Kanagaraj 

Parallel Service  
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Jesus is Better: The Sermon to the Hebrews (3-part series) 
Part 3 of 3 Love x Service 
Bible reading Hebrews 13 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 6:44pm       Next Friday: 6:30pm (Watford) 

For parents/carers of children who regularly attend the 
Primary or Junior Sabbath Schools – please complete a 
Registration Form (if you have not recently done so). 
These can be obtained from Pauline Allcock or one of 
the class teachers. Thanks. 

The Family Ministry Prayer Basket. We invite the church to 
pray for the Brugos family: Julio, Ana, Julia, Arthur and 
Dilza. Their prayer request is on the church website. 

Please pray for Sheila Stickland who will be having surgery 
on her ear next Wednesday, 3rd October. Many thanks! 

Announcements & Diary  

Let’s Walk TODAY at 3pm. Take Beakon road from 
Ringshall. Meet at the lower end of the car park, on the 
right just before Ivinghoe Beacon. For more information, 
or to arrange a lift from church, contact Edward 07753 
608 382. It is possible to avoid some hills! 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Studies TODAY at 3:30-4:30pm in 
the Maple Room. Subject: The Fall of Man – Why? 

The singing group TODAY. We will be visiting The Fairway, 
10 Highland, Green lane, S. Oxhey, WD19 4LX at 3:30pm. 

Le Voyage Concert TODAY at 6.30pm. The pathfinders 
invite you to a youthful journey through the history of 
Christian music. Praising God with special items of music, 
art and drama. Refreshments will be on sale at the end 
and an offering will be taken towards Oshkosh. 

Senior Club, Monday 1st October from 2-3pm. We 
welcome back Len Little, a former Police Dog Handler & 
Trainer. This week he will be talking about the work of 
Sniffer Dogs. Len always has some amusing stories to 
share with us. Please come along and give your support. 
All eligible members warmly welcome. 

Choir Practice on Mondays at 7:30 pm. If you are 
interested, please come or speak to Beatrice or Grant. 

The Tuesday Bible Study Group meet in the Maple Room 
from 10:30 -11:30 am. Studying the Gospel of John. 

The Level 2 Certificate in Food Safety course has been 
arranged, free of charge, for One Vision Project 
community members and SPC department leaders and 
associates on 4th November 2018 at 2pm. Only 30 places 
available. Registration will start on 3rd October. Please 
contact Jef: stanboroughcentre@gmail.com 

The next Quick and Healthy Cooking Class will be on 4th 
October at 7pm in the Williams Hall. For more information, 
please email: annalisa.molteni.uk@gmail.com 

SOUP RUN on Friday 5th October will be led by the Watford 
Town Church. If you would like to get involved, please 
contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. 

Gluten flour is now available from Pat Walton. 

Fellowship Lunch on 6th October. Please book using the 
envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or 
email Fiona fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 2nd October. 

Men’s cycling Sunday 7th October. Inviting all men. Meet 
at the back of the church at 9:30am for a prompt start at 
10am. All abilities catered for. Contact Arto for details. 

Family Ministry Seminar, in partnership with other 
Ministries, on “Mental Health Issues” with five different 
speakers. Cedar Sycamore room on Sunday 7th October 
from 10am-4pm. Please register with Eventbrite as 
‘Adventist Families’. Make the most of our stalls. Don’t miss 
it and see you there! 

Women in Prayer will be held on 13th October. All ladies 
are welcome to join with us to praise God and share their 
experiences. Light lunch will be served after the prayers. 

Women’s Ministry on Saturday, 13th October at 3pm. They 
would also like to express their heartfelt thanks to 
everyone who attended the Whole Night Prayer Meeting! 

Peace Hospice Care. Alison Burgess is running the Royal 
Parks Half Marathon on 14th October, raising funds for our 
local Hospice. You can read her story at: 
https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/alisonburgess1 
where you can also make a donation if you wish. 

Youth Day will be on 27th October, all youth and teens are 
invited! Society around us can make young people 
experience anxiety around their image and looks. We 
want to look at what God says about us and shy trusting 
him makes all the difference. 

The Teatime Concert last Sunday was wonderful. Just over 
£1300 was raised for the Church Refurbishment Fund. 
Thank you to all who supported and prayed for this event. 
We can now look forward to another Teatime Concert on 
Sunday 28th October. Save the date! 

Community Chaplaincy Service need to do a big drive 
for winter to support Homeless Warriors. Please contact 
Enoch Kanagaraj or Roy Christie to support by giving or 
for more information. 

Arthur Aplin, a former member of this church, sadly 
passed away unexpectedly at his Hampshire nursing 
home last Wednesday. Funeral details have not been 
arranged to date. His daughter, Diane Collins, can be 
contacted by email: diane.collins@live.co.uk 


